May 2, 2024

Mayor Schummer and Brock Council Township of Brock 1 Cameron Street East PO Box 10 Cannington ON L0E 1E0

Attn: Mr Fernando Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO

Re: Cannington Lions Canada Day Celebrations

Dear Council,

At the instruction of the Clerks Department, I am writing to request a helping hand from the Works Department to ensure our annual Canada Day celebration continues to be the outstanding event that it has become over the years.

Specifically, to help us keep the grounds clean and our guests comfortable, we would like 14 picnic tables and 8 trash cans (along with heavy-duty garbage bags) up at the pavilion, plus 8 trash cans to cover the parking lot and environs (for the morning car show and the fireworks display later in the day).

I understand that there are extra port-a-potties put in the park in the summer. For planning purposes, we expect about 1,000 guests on the day / evening of July 1st. If you could factor that number into your calculations regarding the required facilities, that would be most appreciated.

Thank you for your ongoing support for this event that is enjoyed by all residents of Brock Township and beyond.

Best regards,

Michael Jones Canada Day Committee Chair